
 
 

 

 

CALIFORNIA PROPOSITION 65 - Compliance Notice. 

"California Proposition 65," officially known as the Safe Drinking Water and Toxic Enforcement Act of 1986, 
was enacted as a ballot initiative in November 1986. The proposition protects the state's drinking water 
sources from being contaminated with chemicals known to cause cancer, birth defects or other reproductive 
harm, and requires companies to inform Californians about exposures to such chemicals. 

This notice serves as SAVIO SpA's compliance statement for all globally supplied materials that may be 
placed in products sold in the state of California, and is based on information provided by our suppliers. 

Specifically, the document "05-07-04 Notice Nickel Compounds" published by OEHHA mentions, "For 
purposes of clarification, OEHHA notes that nickel alloys are distinct from nickel compounds and are not 
included in the Proposition 65 list of nickel compounds. A nickel compound is a substance consisting of 
nickel and one or more other elements combined in defined proportions (e.g., by ionic or covalent bonds). 
A nickel alloy is a mixture of nickel with one or more other elements, typically produced by mixing molten 
nickel with other substances. The atoms in an alloy are not covalently or ionically bonded in fixed ratios." 

Therefore, nickel in the steel alloys in our products is not on the list of substances included in 
"California Proposition 65" 

Specifically, steel alloys "11SMnPb37" and "Pr80", as raw materials, contain lead in a maximum 
concentration of 0.35% by weight, and brass alloy "Ot58Pb" contains lead in a maximum concentration of 
2.50% by weight 

Cobalt, which may be present in steel as an impurity in very small amounts, is listed in the Proposition 65 
List as a powder, which is not a relevant form for stainless steel alloy. 

Please note that the products in question have not been developed, proposed, or accredited for 
applications requiring formulations to specifications for contact with drinking water. 

Our company will continue to monitor for any new chemicals that will be included in the "Proposition 65 
List" 

We remain at disposal for any clarification. 

Kind Regards. 

 

Chiusa di San Michele (TO), 18/04/2023    Signature 


